From: Jo Price
Sent: 28 March 2023 18:24
To: Roberts, Lisa <Lisa.Roberts@herefordshire.gov.uk>
Subject: Re: Planning application no 222138

Thank you for your email, | am happy to provide the information you requested.
Mrs Joanna Price

8, Oatfield Close,

Hereford,

HR4 ORP

From: Jo Price ¢
Sent: 02 March 2023 15:21
To: Planning Enquiries <planning enquiries@herefordshire.gov.uk>
Subject: Planning application no 222138

| would like to make a few comments about the proposed application for housing in Three
Elms.

Three Elms Road is already extremely busy and the roundabout at the Whitecross
roundabout is already like a race track! With 5 exits so close to each other it is only a matter
of time before accidents become a regular occurrence, and this will only increase with
additional traffic.

Huntingdon Lane is a quiet country lane and this development will impact the people
already living there and take away yet more green space from an area that is becoming
increasingly urbanised. We are supposed to be protecting our environment and wildlife not
destroying it!

What about the infrastructure needed to support a large development? Nurseries, schools
and doctors surgeries are already over subscribed, and will only add to this.

| was not born in Hereford, but have lived here for many years and the changes taking place
particularly with regard to housing are not making Hereford more appealing to live in, but
quite the reverse and ruining what is a beautiful rural county.

We do not need yet another huge housing development in this area of Hereford.



